Mr. M. F. Ahearn, Director of Athletics, Kansas State College, Manhattan, Kansas.

Dear Mike:

I am emclosing copy of a letter that I wrote Frank regarding the Bask-O-Lite goal. Louis Henze wrote me asking that I write Frank and see if he would not use the basket.

Louis says: "Bo you think it would be well, inasmuch as all the others have now secured this type of goal that he be urged to install them? Will you write him and let me know his decision? I will also write him."

So you see, Mike, I am just doing my duty for the secretary of the basketball coaches of the Big Six.

I really think it adds a lot to the game, and I would like mighty well to see the conference adopt them as a unit. The Missouri Valley Conference adopted them, and there seems to be a general move to adopt them as all the coaches assembled there in Kansas City seemed to like them very much.

Wishing you a very Morry Christmas and a Happy and Prosperous New Year, I am

Sincerely yours,

Varsity Basketball Coach, Director of Physical Education.

FCA: AH